
 

 

Minutes of the July 15, 2020 Friends of Atascadero Lake Board Meeting 

 

Present: Bob Edmonds, Dick and Wendy Pierce, Mark and Kathy Hontz, Nancy Hair. Absent: 
Paul Murphy, Olan and Dena Kaigel, Don Lynge, Barbara Combs, Jon Trumbull, Michelle Harms. 
Guest: Nancy Baron 

 

• Approval of the May 27, 2020 Board Meeting Minutes 
• Treasurer's Report: No report as Olan was not in attendance 
• Lake Perimeter Signage Project: Michelle was not in attendance but through e-mail she 

let us know that Amanda Muther from the City of Atascadero will help us with the 
layout of the next two history signs. Michelle has sent her all her information and 
photos. Amanda did a great job in helping us with our first sign. We have also received 
help from Lon Allen, Atascadero historian, and Jim Blaes of the Atascadero Historical 
Society. THANK YOU! 

• LakeFest 2020: Unfortunately,  LakeFest with Children’s Day in the Park was cancelled. 
We had 37 vendors all signed up and 4 wanted their refunds. The rest will carry over 
their vendor fee for 2021. We also received sponsorships of $500 from Coast Hills Credit 
Union, $500 from the Atascadero Mutual Water Company, $100 from Solarponics, 
$1000 from The County of San Luis Obispo, Debbie Arnold and $137 worth of duct tape 
from Home Depot. These sponsors have agreed to carry over until 2021. THANK YOU!! 

• Round Table: Nancy Hair emailed Nick Debar to see if he has any idea if we will be able 
to have our Annual Lake Perimeter Clean Up Day in October. We have not heard back. 
The well was turned on about 3 weeks ago. We also discussed the Tamale Festival which 
happens in January. Selling the alcohol tickets at the Tamale Festival is our largest fund- 
raising opportunity. The money we earn from this event pays for the PGE bill to run the 
pump that pumps water into Atascadero Lake. We are hopeful that this and all other 
city events will be able to proceed in the New Year. 

 


